

June 1, 2017

Mr. Kurt Williams T&W Corporation 3841 West Morris Street Indianapolis, IN 46241

RE: Traders Point North

Dear Kurt,

I am writing to thank you and the T&W team for once again partnering with Traders Point to create spaces that allow us to expand our ministry in the greater Indianapolis area. T&W is a kingdom minded organization who "get churches" like us and the unique purpose behind why we were building and what we were trying to accomplish. You realize that it's not just about building a building but more importantly, creating spaces that are welcoming for the ministry of bringing people into relationship with Jesus and one another.

Over the past year, your teams worked with us as we underwent not one but two new location renovations simultaneously. The project managers and superintendents as well as the architect, designers and subcontractors you pulled together were professionals who respected our people, our vision and our budget. They seemed almost like one of us from the initial design charrette through design, budgeting, construction and turnover. You never came to us with a problem (and were several challenges in buildings that were 30+ and 100+ years old!) that you didn't also a have possible solution – always thinking through what was best for us.

Our North Indianapolis location required both interior and exterior renovations and upgrades as well as civil engineering impacts. The project was phased due to agreement with the seller of building and T&W's Project Manager Chuck Aker and Superintendent Steve Davis worked with all parties to implement project schedules with minimal disruption to the church staff working on site. While the project had significant unexpected impacts uncovered during the demolition and renovation, we appreciated T&Ws attitude and approach for doing everything possible to make up for delays in order to get us in the building as soon as possible. Given the limitations of the building size and layout, T&W's design partners worked wonders creating spaces that has the look, feel and function of our church.

The hard work and commitment of your team and ours resulted in successful back-to-back weekend launches of our new North and Downtown locations. We are grateful for the major role T&W played in it. Thanks again to all of you!

Sincerely.

Jim Stanley

Executive Pastor of Operations

istanley@tpcc.org

317.769.5557 | tpcc.org